
 

 

   

            
 
 
Walworth Community Council 

 
 

 
Date:   Wednesday, February 11 2009 

   Time:   7.00 PM 
 Place:  Pasley TRA Hall, Stopford Road, Walworth SE17 3BP(see map page 2) 

 
 
 
1.  Introductions and welcome         (7.00pm) 
2.  Apologies 
3. Disclosure of Members’ interests and dispensations 
4. Items of business that the Chair deems urgent 
5. Chair’s announcements:  ‘Pride of Place’ 
6. Minutes to be agreed from the previous main meeting and matters arising:  
7. Deputations (if any)          (7.10pm) 
 
Local business: 
 
8. Police & Wardens – Paul Jeffrey        (7.20pm) 
9. Community input to the Southwark Safeguarding Children’s Board - Malcolm Ward (7.35pm) 
10. Section 106 & project banks – Jillian Houghton       (7.50pm)
    
 
Public Question Time           (8.00pm) 
Residents are invited to ask questions on topics not on this agenda; please complete the form on page 5 of 
this agenda and there are additional forms at the back of the hall. 
 

TEA BREAK       (8.10pm) 
 

10. Cleaner Greener Safer 2009-0– Azziza Khamlichi & Trevor Uddenis   (8.25 pm) 
11. Cleaner Greener Safer applications workshops – help with completing forms  (8.40 pm) 
  
Member Decisions           (9.00 pm) 

 Members may make an appointment/reappointment to a Governing body of a local school/s or decide on local 
parking issues. 

  
Chairs Closing remarks                                        (9.05pm) 
 
Next main meeting: Monday March 16 2009 at 7pm. 
 
Next scheduled Planning meeting : Wednesday February 25 2009 at 7pm (Please confirm this is taking place 
by consulting the Council’s website, or telephone 020 7525 7385 less than 5 working days before the meeting, 
as meetings are cancelled if there are no planning items). 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 
Walworth Community Council Membership  
Councillor Abdul Mohamed Chair     Councillor Lorraine Lauder Vice-Chair    
Councillor Paul Bates     Councillor James Gurling 
Councillor Jelil Ladipo     Councillor Kirsty McNeil 
Councillor Caroline Pidgeon    Councillor Jane Salmon 
Councillor Martin Seaton 
 
Carers’ Allowances 
If you are a Southwark resident and have paid someone to look after your children, or an elderly dependant or 
a dependant with disabilities, so that you can attend this meeting, you may claim an allowance from the 
Council.  Please collect a claim form from the clerk at the meeting. 
 
Deputations  
For information on deputations please ask the clerk for the relevant hand-out. 
 
Exclusion of Press and Public  
The following motion should be moved, seconded and approved if the Community Council wishes to exclude 
the press and public to deal with reports revealing exempt information. 
 
“That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they 
involve the likely disclosure of information as defined in paragraphs 1-15, Access to Information Procedure 
Rules of the Constitution.” 
 
Transport Assistance for Disabled Members of the Public  
Members of the public with a disability who wish to attend Community Council meetings and who require 
transport assistance in order to access the meeting, are requested to call the meeting clerk at the number 
below to give his/her contact and address details. The clerk will arrange for a driver to collect the person and 
provide return transport after the meeting. There will be no charge to the person collected. Please note that it is 
necessary to call the clerk as far in advance as possible, at least three working days before the meeting. 
 
Wheelchair access 
Wheelchair access to the venue is via the main entrance. 
For further information, please contact the Walworth Community Council clerk: 
 

Caroline Chalklin 
  Phone: 0207 525 7385  E-mail: caroline.chalklin@southwark.gov.uk 
  Council Website: www.southwark.gov.uk 
 

For a large print copy, please telephone 020 7525 7385 
 
Language Needs  
 
If you want information on the Community Councils translated into your language please telephone 020 7525 
57385.  To inform us of any special needs or requirements, such as transport or signer/interpreter, please 
telephone 020 7525 7385. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Bengali 

 
Kendi dilinizde Toplum meclisleri hakkønda bilgi almak için 020 7525 7187’nolu 
telefonu arayønøz. 
Özel gereksinimlerinizi bize bildirmek için 020 7525 7187’nolu telefonu çeviriniz. 

    Turkish 
 
Haddii aad doonayso warbixin ku saabsan qoraalka Kawnsalkada Bulshada oo ku 
turjuman af Soomaali fadlan tilifoon u dir 020 7525 7187 
Si aad noogu sheegto haddii aad leedahay baahi gaar ama wax gooni kuu ah sida 
gaadiid, af celiyaha dadka indha la’ fadlan tilifooni 020 7525 7187 

    Somali 
 

 
  

Chinese 
 
 
 
Se voce 

quiser informações nos conselhos comunitários traduzidas em sua �nautho por favor ligue para 
020 7525 7187 
Para-nos informar de quaisquer necessidades especiais ou requisitos , tipo trasporte, 
linguagem dos sinais/ intérprete, por favor ligue para 020 7525 7187 

Portuguese 
 
Si vous �nautho avoir l’information sur les Conseils de la Communauté (Community Councils) 
traduite en votre langue téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7187  
Pour nous informer de tout besoin ou condition spéciale, telles que le transport ou le signataire / 
interprète, téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7187     French 
 
Si precisa información traducida a su idioma, sobre los concejos del Comunidad (Community 
Councils) por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7187.  Si tiene necesidades o 
requisitos específicos, como es el transporte especial o un intérprete, por favor llame al número 
de teléfono 020 7525 7187  

      
       Spanish 

Lati bẽre fun itumọ irohin nipa Council agbegbe re (Community Council) ni ede abini rẹ, jọwọ 
pe telifoonu 020 7525 7187. 
Lati jẹ ki a mọ nipa iranlọwọ tabi idi pato, gẹgẹbi ọkọ (mọto) tabi olutumọ, jọwọ pe telifoonu 
020 7525 7187 

 Yoruba 

7187 

7187

7187 

7187 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Walworth Community Council 
Wednesday February 11 2009 

Record for the Minutes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please give this to Forid Ahmed or the Clerk.   
 
 
 
 
 

 

Your name: 
 
Your mailing address: 
 
 
 
I said: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please record this in the minutes with/without my name. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Walworth Community Council 
 

Youth Focus 
Main Meeting 

 
These minutes are subject to approval at the next meeting 

Monday December 15 2008  
InSpire – in the Crypt at St Peter’s Church, Liverpool Grove, Walworth SE17 2HH 

 
Please note all text in italics is an addition to the minutes after the meeting. 

 
 
 
Present 
Councillors: Abdul Mohamed (Chair), Lorraine Lauder (Vice-Chair), James Gurling, Jelil Ladipo, Martin Seaton and Jane 

Salmon 
 
The meeting opened at 7.05pm. 
 
1.  Apologies: Councillors Ladipo (lateness), McNeill and Pidgeon.  

 
3.  Notification of any items the Chair deems urgent: None were notified. 
 
4. Disclosure of Members’ interests and dispensations: None made 
  
5. Chair’s announcements:   

• There will be a resolution in support of the bid for Burgess Park to the Mayor during Members’ Decisions. 
• Meg Hillier MP, Parliamentary Undersecretary at the Home Office will speak. 

 
6. Confirmation of minutes from the last main meeting  

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meetings held on October 1 and October 29 2008 be agreed. 

7. Local dance troupe Freestyle entertain residents 
 Meg Hillier MP speaks: 

Meg Hillier said that she had heard about the Walworth Community Council Youth Focus meeting from 
Harriet Harmon MP, who had encouraged her to attend.  Further, she said that she had received a phone 
message from the Prime Minister, asking her to pass on the message that ‘it is as unacceptable to carry 
a knife as a gun’.  The prevention work carried out with young people in Southwark is a beacon to the 
rest of London, so Dan Lafayette is here from the Home Office to observe. 
 
There are two strands to dealing with knife crime: the need for the authorities to be tougher and 
imposition of longer terms of imprisonment for carrying knives, and then dealing with longer term issues 
of diversion from crime.  It should be noted that anyone carrying a knife is 3 times more likely to be a 
victim of crime that someone unarmed.  The Home Office has provided some small funding for weekend 
Youth Clubs, and she was here as the Home Secretary’s ears and eyes for the views of Walworth young 
people and residents.  She also pointed out that 97% of young people never came to the attention of the 
authorities. 
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The Minister was asked the following questions:  
• Nicole asked why young people shouldn’t carry knives, when the police carry guns.  

Superintendent Olisa said that most police officers do not carry guns, and those that do are highly 
trained.  Guns are only made for one purpose: to kill.  They are not for tricks, and never pointed at 
people 

• Mr Noble asked why children died in Comus House 
• Rachel Lee said she was a youth club leader on the Brandon estate; many TRA halls stand 

empty, and these could be used for Youth Clubs.  It is a struggle to run a Youth Club and to get 
funding.  Meg Hilier responded that too many TRA halls and school halls are not used, when 
schools are used, parents are grateful.  Everyone benefits from the proper use of available 
facilities.  She was looking to see how well existing programmes work with offenders, but there is 
a need for facilities where young people can be warm, safe and dry 

• Ethan said that people carry guns because of the movies.  Meg Hilier responded that people 
make their own choices; it is not right to carry a gun.  The Government was trying to get guns off 
the street. 

• Norma said that she was the mother of seven sons, and that the family network should be brought 
back, so that children always have a member of the extended family to go to after school.  Meg 
Hilier responded that the world was changing, but extended families are important, and so was 
appropriate housing for families 

• Brenton Smith asked what the official view was on the source of ‘street guns’.  In response, Meg 
Hillier said that the supply of guns was connected to the illegal drugs trade.  Some ‘street guns’ 
are converted replica guns, and may be dangerous to the shooter.  Some are shipped in from 
abroad. Superintendent Olisa said that ‘street guns’ are mostly converted replicas or starting 
pistols 

• Councillor Seaton said that he was one of ten children, and now has his own family.  It seems that 
young people are always talked about within a context of violence; it would be better to talk of 
young people’s achievements.  Young people should be asked to talk about the environment and 
how they would change it  

• Mr Beadell asked why with CCTV it was not possible to catch offenders on his estate.  He had 
spent 40 minutes filling out forms to no end.  Meg Hillier said that there was a central control room 
in Southwark, and this should help police to catch criminals.  The Safer Neighborhood Teams 
should be supporting tenants and residents to live peaceful lives.  Superintendent Olisa said that 
the police did everything to use CCTV tapes 

 
 

8. Making the streets safer: current police priorities, Stop and Search, Youth Offenders Team work 
in Walworth – Superintendent Olisa and Safer Neighbourhood Team police officers  

  
 Superintendent Olisa explained that he was representing the Borough Commander at the meeting.  
 
  The police need to protect young people from violence; 2000 Stop & Searches were carried out each 

month as part of this duty, but this level of police intervention runs a real risk of alienating young people.  
However, Southwark’s police incur the lowest level of complaints in London.  Any complaints made about 
stop & searches are investigated by community intermediaries. 

• Brenton Smith asked if there had been a reduction in crime since starting the Stop & Search campaign in 
these numbers.  He was told that gun crime was down 40%, knife crime down 17% etc.  However, 
perceptions of the levels of crime are more important to change 

• Councillor Gurling expressed concern that certain communities could be targeted for Stop & Search.  He 
was told that Stop & Searches were intelligence led; it was unlikely that middle-aged women would be 
stopped and searched.  It might be that certain categories of young people were searched at certain 
times of day.  A number of knives have been seized, and the message is getting across that those who 
carry knives are likely to be stopped and caught 
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9. Work of the Action SE17 Group – Charlotte Benstead  
The Action SE17 group has been started due to the shocking level of youth violence; its aim is to get 
youth groups, the police and the community together to pool resources towards reducing crime.  SE17 
focuses on prevention, diversion and education work.   Only 12% of crime is committed by young people, 
not 45% as most people think. 
 
To deal with ‘postcode’ gang crime, some Walworth school children are chaperoned home from school.  
The group is negotiating with Tenants’ & Residents’ Associations to arrange more inter generational 
activities. 

• A resident asked why the Amersham Youth Club has been knocked down.  Richard McDermott 
responded that investment has been made in other youth activities; there is a huge range of youth 
activities on the Aylesbury estate.   

• A resident said that youths from Missendon will not go to other clubs as they do not like the young people 
at other clubs.  In addition, it is dark and frightening to go out when it is dark, especially on the Heygate 
estate.  In response, the meeting was told there is a magazine of activities, and outreach workers who 
will chaperone young people to activities if they are unable to travel by themselves for whatever reason. 

    
10. What is happening to the William IV public house? – Richard McDermott  

The pub will be demolished and be rebuilt as a café and youth training facility.  Everyone at the meeting 
was asked to fill in a questionnaire about the options for the refurbished building. 

• A resident asked if the new homes being built on the Aylesbury estate would have youth facilities, and 
was told that youth provision on the estate will be better than before and will be available and suitable. 

 
11. The Council’s Youth Service: what we offer and the Youth Opportunities Fund – Julie Jacobs 

Julie told residents that the Youth Service supports young people and those with special needs.  
Amongst other things, the service provides music training and supports young people to gain medals 
under the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Scheme.  On the Brandon estate, there are meetings of the Youth 
Forum and a Girl’s Club 

 
The new Aylesbury Youth Club will be smaller, and youth workers will ensure everyone on the premises 
enjoys a safe environment.  Connexions provide advice on employment, housing and personal matters. 
 
The Youth Opportunities Fund has £300, 000 this year to fund youth activities; these activities are 
selected by young people themselves as part of Youth Panels    Applications for funding for youth 
activities should be made with the backing of a Walworth TRA, a school or a church. 
 
Martin from the Walworth Youth Forum told residents that the Forum had started in September/October 
2009, and meets at the London College of Communications at 6:30pm every alternate Friday. All young 
people over the age of 13 are welcome.  £3,000 has been set aside for the hire of the room at the 
College, and laptops to produce documents, etc, but it is not enough, as there is a need for staff training, 
food and trips to visit schemes elsewhere. 

 
• Councillor Seaton asked how many Tenant & Resident Associations had applied for funding, but this was 

not known. 
• A further comment was that it was critical that young people apply for money, and go for interview. 
• The dance group who entertained the meeting, ‘Freestyle’ did not get any money, but they were told that 

there were applications for 3 times the available funding. 
 

Michael Groce and three young people performed one of Michael’s poems 
 
12. Divide into Workshops to seek priorities 

Residents, young people and officers divided into groups led by Charlotte Benstead, Superintendent 
Olisa, Richard Dermott and Julie Jacobs. 
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13. Feedback from workshop leaders  
 Action SE17 -  Charlotte Benstead 

• Young people felt least safe in Burgess Park and in the Old Kent Road 
• A larger school was a good idea 
• The Police & Community Support Officers are seen as positive 
• Young people felt they were criminalised to easily, and then were stuck with a criminal record 
 

The police – Sergeant Mark Stevens 
• Young people found that it was hard to contact the police: they found police stations daunting and it 

would be better if the experience of dealing with staff at the counter was easier 
• Searches should be targeted, not random 
• Teachers should be more involved in targetting for stop & searches 
• The telephone numbers for the Safer Neighbourhood Teams were not well publicised 
• Mr Noble said that he was given a false name and physically assaulted by the police; Members should 

tell the police not to do this any more 
 

The Youth Service – Julie Jacobs 
• Young people do not know where to go 
• There is a lack of understanding and access to youth activities 
• The Aylesbury NDC and Southwark Council list available activities during the summer holidays.  It would 

be helpful if there were termly lists of activities 
• There is a need for activities for the under 11s.  Activities need to be focused on age groups. 

 
The ‘Whatever’ website is at http://www.whtvr.org.uk/ and is full of activities open to young people, 
including sport, music and help with gaining employment.  Anyone can post events for young people in 
Southwark on this site. 
 

 The William IV – Richard McDermott 
• Facilities need to be provided for young people of all ages and in all areas 
• The management needs to be strong  
• Training needs should be linked to other training 
• Security needs to be safe inside, and there needs to be safe routes for all to the facility 

 
Eva sang to the Community Council 

 
              
Member Decisions 
Decision:  That Miss Elizabeth Sharples be appointed to the Governing body of Surrey Square Foundation 
Infants School.            Action: Pam Rayment 
 
Decision:  That Members endorse a resolution on Burgess Park as follows: 'The Walworth Community Council 
fully supports the Council's submission to the Mayor of London for a £2 million grant from the 'Mayor's Premier 
Park' fund for the refurbishment of Burgess Park.  A vibrant, safe and welcoming Burgess Park is essential to the 
quality of life of the residents of the Walworth Community Council area and has a vital role to play in the 
regeneration of south-central London.'       Action: Jon Sheaff 
  
 
Signed:         Date: 
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Item No.  
Member 
Decisions 
 

Classification: 
Open 

Date: 
11/02/09 

Meeting Name: 
Walworth Community Council 
 

Report title: 
 

Local parking amendments (Q3) 

Ward(s) or groups 
affected: 
 

All wards within Walworth Community Council 

From: 
 

Senior Engineer, Network Development 

 
RECOMMENDATION(S) 

 
1. It is recommended that the local parking schemes detailed in the appendices to 

this report are approved for implementation subject to the outcome of any 
necessary statutory procedures. 

 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION  
 
2. This report presents proposals for a number of local parking amendment schemes, 

which are matters reserved to Community Council for decision.    
 
3. The origins and reasons for the proposals are discussed in the main body of the 

report.  
 

KEY ISSUES FOR CONSIDERATION  
 
Macleod Street (0809Q3046) 
 
4. The network development team received an enquiry in July 2008 from a resident 

regarding the parking in Macleod Street, which falls within the South Walworth (J) 
Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ). 

 
5. The resident raised concerns about the loading and unloading taking place on the 

existing ‘at any time’ waiting restrictions in Macleod Street by the junction of 
Walworth Road.  

 
6. Officers carried out a site inspection where it was noted due the narrow width of 

the carriageway and the existing parking restrictions it would not be possible for 
loading and unloading to take place without obstruction occurring, it was also noted 
that there is scope to extend the existing pay and display parking. 

 
7. Based on officer observations, it is recommended that a restriction preventing 

loading at any time (double kerb blips) is introduced on the northern side of the 
road. It is further proposed that an additional pay and display parking place is 
installed as shown in appendix 1. 

 
POLICY IMPLICATIONS 
 
8. The recommendations contained within this report are consistent with the 

polices of the PEP and associated Local Implementation Plan (LIP) 
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9. The proposals will support the council’s equalities and human rights policies and 
will promote social inclusion by:  

 
• providing improved access for emergency vehicles, refuge vehicles, residents 

and visitors; 
• improving sight lines for all road users; and  
• improving junction and pedestrian safety, especially those with limited mobility 

or visual impairment 
• provide origin disabled bays to assist residents with mobility improvements 

 
COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
9. The policies within the Parking and Enforcement Plan are upheld within this 

report have been subject to an Equality Impact Assessment (EqIA). 

RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

10. All costs arising from implementing the proposals, as set out in the report, will be 
fully contained within the existing local parking amendment budget. 

 
CONSULTATION  
 
11. No informal consultation has been carried out. 
 
12. Should the community council approve the item, statutory consultation will take 

place as part of the making of the traffic management order.  A proposal notice will 
be erected in proximity to the site location and a press notice will be published in 
the Southwark News and London Gazette.  If there are objections a further report 
will be re-submitted to the community council for determination. 

 
13. The road network and parking manager has been consulted on the proposals and 

has no objections. 
 
14. No consultation or comment has been sought from the borough solicitor & 

secretary or the chief finance officer. 
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS 
 

Background Papers Held At Contact 
Parking and Enforcement Plan Network development, 

Environment and 
Housing Department 

Tim Walker 
020 7525 2021 

 
APPENDICES 
 

No. Title 
Appendix 1 Macleod Street– Proposed parking amendments 
 
AUDIT TRAIL 
 

Lead Officer Tim Walker 
Report Author Paul Gellard 



 

 
 
 

3

 

Version 1.0 
Dated 23/1/09 

Key Decision? No 
CONSULTATION WITH OTHER OFFICERS / DIRECTORATES / EXECUTIVE 

MEMBER 
Officer Title Comments Sought Comments included

Strategic Director for Legal and 
Democratic Services  

No No 

Finance Director No No 
Parking operations and 
development manager 

No No 

Network manager Yes No 
Parking and network 
management business unit 
manager 

Yes No 

Executive Member  No No 
Date final report sent to Constitutional/Community 
Council/Scrutiny Team 

23/1/09 
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TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY 
COUNCIL: 
Councillor Abdul Mohamed Chair                               1 
Councillor Lorraine Lauder Vice-Chair                       1 
Councillor Paul Bates                                                 1 
Councillor James Gurling                                            1 
Councillor Jelil Ladipo                                                 1 
Councillor Kirsty McNeil                                              1 
Councillor Caroline Pidgeon                                       1 
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Councillor Martin Seaton                                            1 
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MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT 
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Community Councils Development Officer 100 
 
Strategic Director of Legal & Democratic Services 1 
 
Debbi Gooch      1 
Legal Services, South House,  
30 – 32 Peckham Rd 
 
Valerie Shawcross  1 
GLA Building 
City Hall 
Queen's Walk  
London SE17 2AA 
 
 

 
EXTERNAL   
Geoffrey Banister 1 
Audit Commission 
2nd Floor, Central House, Town Hall 

 
.A.V.O. 1 
Hannibal House 
Elephant & Castle 
London SE1 6TE 
 
Borough Commander 1 
Southwark Police Station 
323 Borough High Street 
London SE1 1JL 
 
TRADE UNIONS 
John Mulrenan, UNISON Southwark 
Branch 1 
Roy Fielding, GMB/APEX 1 
Alan Milne TGWU/ACTS       1   
Tony O’Brien, UCATT 1 
 
HOUSING OFFICES 
Walworth Area Housing Office                             1     
 
One Stop Shop Walworth 1 
151 Walworth Road 
London, SE17 1 RY 
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